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Date:    6/03/13  
 
Dear Parents/Carers/Relatives/Pupils 
 
L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Royal Correspondence for the  
Media Team 

 
 
Gryffe High School Media Team had  
written to Clarence House about BBC News School 
Report Day. The team were absolutely delighted to 
receive a reply wishing them well. 

 

'The Duke and Duchess of Cambridge have asked me 
to send you and all the members of the Media Team 
their very best wishes for a successful day on 21st 
March. I am to tell you that their Royal Highnesses are 
deeply impressed by the work of the pupils who are 
already showing such journalistic promise.ô 
 

March 21st is going to be an exciting day for the Media 
Team. They will be taking part in BBC News School 
Report Day. You can follow all the progress of the day 
on the school website at 

 
http://www.gryffehigh.renfrewshire.sch.uk/mn.html 
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Parents' Workshop with Brian Costello 

 
TONIGHT, Wednesday 6 March, from 7pm - 8pm we will be holding an 
evening workshop session with Brian Costello, the founder of 'Headstrong'.  
 
Brian uses the latest communication models and psychological tools to help 
people achieve their goals. At the workshop Brian will advise parents on 
dealing with their child's exam pressures and stresses as well as advising on 
various motivational techniques.  
 
The workshop is open to parents of pupils in all year groups. To reserve a 
place at the workshop, please contact us through the school enquiries email - 
gryffehighenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk 
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 tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ hǇǘƛƻƴ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ 
Over the past month we have had information evenings for: 
V S4 into S5 and S5 into S6 on Monday 4 February 

V S2 into S3 and S3 into S4  on Monday 25 February 
 
Following both information evenings we have received very good feedback regarding the content and 
explanation on the night. Both presentations, including all other key curricular information, can be found 
on the school website under the SQA/CfE tab. 
 

Please feel free to contact us via  gryffehighenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk 

 

SQA/CfE 

 
 

mailto:enquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk
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 Staff profile - Miss Park 
  
Citizenship ς Fairtrade Fortnight  
 
As a former pupil, I am well aware of the long tradition of Gryffe 
supporting Citizenship and the benefits this brings to pupils. This year 
I have been given responsibility for Citizenship including Fairtrade 
Fortnight.  
 
This is a whole school responsibility that involves coordinating with staff and pupils to raise awareness of 
global citizenship initiatives, of which Fairtrade is an integral part. I have found this an interesting and 
challenging experience. It has also proven to be extremely worthwhile as I can already see that pupils have 
ōŜŜƴ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ŜƴƎŀƎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΦ Lƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΣ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ 
to give you an update about some of the Fairtrade activities coming up over the next few weeks. 
In Gryffe High School we are proud to call ourselves a Fairtrade school. Having achieved Fairtrade Status in 
April 2011 the Fairtrade Foundation set us targets, year on year, in order to maintain our status. It takes a 
lot of effort from both pupils and staff to maintain our Fairtrade status. Part of our submission will include 
a compilation of all the events which we are running as part of Fairtrade Fortnight from Monday 25th 
February to Friday 8th March. Some of the events running across the school in order to support Fairtrade 
Fortnight are: 

¶ S1 and S2 Fairtrade wrapper competition ς across the fortnight 

¶ S1 Fairtrade trail ς across the fortnight 

¶ Rainbow Turtle Fairtrade stall ς Tuesday and Thursday interval in the canteen 

¶ Smoothie and Orange Juice stall ς Wednesday lunchtime in the canteen 

¶ Fairtrade banana splits ς Friday lunchtime in the canteen 

¶ Face painting ς Friday lunchtime in the canteen 

¶ Show your Fairtrade label day ς Friday 8th of March 

¶ Malawi rice challenge - The school has been challenged to sell 90kg of Fairtrade rice. Staff and 

pupils are being urged to buy a bag of 1kg rice for £2.79. These will be on sale outside the staff 

room on Monday 4th March.  

Although staff members of the Citizenship committee spend a lot of time organising and arranging events, 
many of our efforts would not be as successful without the continued input from members of the pupil 
Citizenship committee. This session has seen a record number of pupils looking to be involved in 
Citizenship. So much so, that the pupil committee, jointly headed by Cameron Brown and Erin Chambers 
was able to subdivide to allow for a Fairtrade committee. Jamie Telfer was elected chair of the pupil 
Fairtrade committee and has spent a great deal of time waxing lyrical at year group assemblies about the 
benefits of Fairtrade, aided by Michael Bonner. 
 
Across the fortnight Jamie, Michael and other S6 pupil 
committee members will ensure the smooth running of the 
various different stalls, events and activities. Having a 
greater number of pupils involved raises the profile of 
Fairtrade and indeed Citizenship across the whole school. 
This highlights the opportunity for other pupils in the 
school to take the chance to get involved in and promote 
responsible citizenship. 

 

 

 



www.gryffehigh.renfrewshire.sch.uk 
 

 
Recently, members of the pupil Citizenship Committee 
attended a meeting run by Renfrewshire Council, where they 
met the Malawian High Commissioner. This was a fantastic 
opportunity to discuss the impact that Fairtrade is having on 
communities in Malawi. After this meeting, the pupils were 
ƪŜŜƴ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ψaŀƭŀǿƛ wƛŎŜ 
/ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΩΦ  
 
Gryffe High has been challenged to sell 90kg of rice before the 
end of the summer term. We believe this is something that will 
be very possible with the support of pupils, parents and staff.  
A 1kg bag of rice costs £2.79 and this ensures that the rice farmers are given a fair and sustainable price 
for their produce.  
The Fairtrade mark ensures that as well as receiving a fair wage, some of the profits are channelled into 
community projects such as building schools and hospitals. The profits from the Malawian rice challenge 
are being used to fund education. The 90kg of rice that Gryffe High sells, will allow one child to go to 
school for a year. Please help us support Fairtrade and buy a bag of rice! To give you some ideas of how 
to use your rice, we have included a recipe for fried rice below! 
Fast-Fix Fried Rice ς serves 2 
 
Ingredients 
¶ 2 tsp oil  
¶ 1 egg , beaten  
¶ 2 rashers bacon, chopped  
¶ 175g mushrooms, sliced  
¶ 200g frozen peas  
¶ 1 garlic clove, crushed  
¶ small knob of fresh root ginger, grated  
¶ 2 tsp dark soy sauce, plus extra to serve  
¶ 1 tsp sugar  
¶ 250g cooked Fairtrade rice  

Method 
1. Heat the oil in a frying pan, then tip in the egg. Leave to set for 30 secs-1 min, swirling every now 

and again, then tip it out and finely slice. Add bacon and mushrooms to pan, then fry until golden, 
about 3 mins. Add peas, garlic and ginger, then cook for 1 min. 

2. Mix the soy sauce and sugar together. Turn up the heat, add the cooked rice to the pan, heat 
through, then splash in the sweet soy sauce. Stir through the egg and serve straight away, with 
more soy sauce if you like.  

 

 

http://www.bbcgoodfood.com/content/knowhow/glossary/pea/
http://www.bbcgoodfood.com/content/knowhow/glossary/ginger/
http://www.bbcgoodfood.com/content/knowhow/glossary/sugar/
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Fairtrade Fortnight - 25th Feb to 8th March 
 
[ƻƻƪ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻƴ CŀƛǊǘǊŀŘŜ 
Fortnight. These taster pictures show events so far including 
introductory Fairtrade assembly led by S6 pupils who are on the 
Fairtrade Committee, banana splits (for staff and pupils) and the 
extremely popular Fairtrade stall. 

 
 

 
 

Events 

4th Mar 5th Mar 6th Mar 7th Mar 8th Mar 

Rice Stall (lunch) 
ς outside staff 
room 
 
 
Wrapper comp; 
Trail 

Rainbow Turtle 
(break) 
 
 
 
Wrapper comp; 
Trail 

Smoothie/OJ 
stall (lunch) 
 
 
 
Wrapper comp; 
Trail 

Rainbow Turtle 
(break) 
 
 
 
Wrapper comp; 
Trail 

Banana split (lunch); 
Face painting 
(lunch); 
Show your label day; 
Wrapper end; 
Trail end 
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 Ψ[Ŝǎǎƻƴǎ CǊƻƳ !ǳǎŎƘǿƛǘȊ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΩ 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
 
In October last year two of our sixth year students, 
Kara McWilliams and Scott Christian, were 
fortunate enough to be given the opportunity to 
participate in the Ψ[Ŝǎǎƻƴǎ CǊƻƳ !ǳǎŎƘǿƛǘȊ 
tǊƻƧŜŎǘΩ. Kara and Scott met with Holocaust 
Educational Trust educators and heard accounts 
from Holocaust survivors. They travelled to the 
Auschwitz Holocaust Museum in Poland and there 
they gained an insight into what life would have 
been like as a prisoner in one of the Nazis most 
notorious of death camps.  
 
Kara and Scott have learned a lot from this experience and although horrified by what they saw, they were 
also inspired. They were inspired by the Holocaust survivors they met. With this in mind Kara and Scott 
ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ψ[Ŝǎǎƻƴ CǊƻƳ !ǳǎŎƘǿƛǘȊΩΦ YŀǊŀ ŀƴŘ {Ŏƻǘǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŎƭƻǎŜƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
Holocaust Education Trust and Holocaust survivors, Mr and Mrs Wuga. Kara and Scott will be hosting a 
presentation evening at Gryffe High School on Thursday 14th March from 6.30pm.  
 
They hope to share with you what they have learned from their visit to Auschwitz. They want to exhibit 
some of their photographs but most importantly explain the value of their experience. They will be joined by 
Mr and Mrs Wuga who will recount their experience of Nazi occupied Germany and share their incredible 
ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǎǘƻǊȅΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΤ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ΨƪƛƴŘŜǊ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘΩ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǘŜ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǊŜƳŀƛƴŜŘ ƛƴ DŜǊƳŀƴȅ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ bŀȊƛΩǎ ƻŎŎǳǇŀǘƛƻƴΦ  
 
The team at Gryffe High School would like to extend our invitation for this presentation evening to all 

parents and carers. If you would like to come along please feel free to do so. We would ask 
that you call Gryffe High School to express your interest and how many people will be 
attending. This presentation is free of charge, however, should you wish to make a small donation to the 

Holocaust Education Trust, you will be able to do so. 
 
We look forward to greeting you. 
 
Miss Nicola Walker 
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tǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ .Ǌƛŀƴ /ƻȄ Ψǘŀƭƪǎ ǘƻΩ {м tǳǇƛƭǎ 

The Big Bang and TES present a lesson with Professor Brian Cox, filmed and streamed in the theatre to 
all S1 Pupils in Gryffe 

Scientist Brian Cox rocketed into a winning school in West Sussex to present an extraordinary science 
lesson as part of The Big Bang Fair 2013. 

 
 
Recently the first years gathered in the theatre to watch a live TV programme. The TV programme was all 
about science, the solar system, the Hadron Collider and lots more. There was recently a competition called 
the Big Bang Fair. One school won the competition with their amazing song. At the start of the programme 
the school performed their song it began with drums and then three girls and one boy put in some words 
to the beat.  Near the end, everyone stopped playing their instruments and everyone joined in with singing 
part of the song. It was a really good song and they had obviously put a lot of effort in to it.     
The prize was that Brian Cox would come into their school and give them a presentation about various 
different parts of science. 
 
Our S1 pupils at Gryffe were able to share in this experience as Brian Cox told us all about the solar system 
and gave us some very interesting facts about the world. 
 
When he told us about the Hadron Collider he said that it was built by a company called CERN (European 
Organisation for Nuclear Research). He said that it took about 10 years to build and it used up a lot of 
money. The Hadron Collider runs between two countries, France and Geneva. (Switzerland) The Hadron 
Collider is for combining particles. It is buried 175 metres beneath the ground.  
 
Over all the TV programme was really interesting and everyone really enjoyed it. Brian Cox is obviously a 
very clever man and he knows lots of things about the solar system and animals. The programme told 
everyone a lot of things they did not know so it was a great success.   
 
Mr Owens, chemistry teacher in Gryffe High School organised the event. He said afterwards, 
�^�d�Z�]�•���P���À�������Æ�����o�o���v�š���}�‰�‰�}�Œ�š�µ�v�]�š�]���•���]�v���š�Z�����(�µ�š�µ�Œ�����}�(���•���]���v�����X�����Œ�]���v���(�}���µ�•�������}�v���š�Z�����u���i�}�Œ���]�•�•�µ���•���]�v���í�ì���Ç�����Œ�•��
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